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14   Other Information

14.1 Reproduction of the Practice Manual

The Practice Manual is a public document and may be reproduced without advance
authorization from the Board.  Similarly, the “Questions and Answers Regarding
Proceedings before the Board” (“Q&As”) may be reproduced without advance
authorization from the Board.

14.2 Updates to the Practice Manual

The current version of the Practice Manual, which includes all updates, is posted
on the Internet on the Executive Office for Immigration Review’s web site at
www.usdoj.gov/eoir.  The Practice Manual can be read, downloaded, and/or printed from
that site.  Questions about accessing the Practice Manual should be directed to the Law
Library and Legal Research Center.  See Appendix B (Directory).

14.3 Updates of the Q&As

The current version of the “Questions and Answers Regarding Proceedings before
the Board” (“Q&As”) is available on the Executive Office for Immigration Review’s web
site at www.usdoj.gov/eoir.  

14.4 Public Input

(a) Practice Manual and Q&As. — The Board welcomes and encourages the
public to provide comments on this manual, to identify errors or ambiguities in this text,
and to propose revisions to improve this text in the future. The Board welcomes similar
public input on the “Questions and Answers Regarding Proceedings before the Board”
(“Q&As”).

Correspondence should be addressed to the Chairman of the Board of Immigration
Appeals.  See Appendix A (Addresses).  The public is asked not to combine comments
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on the Practice Manual or the Q&As with inquiries regarding specific cases pending
before the Board. 

(b) Regulations and Published Rules. — Periodically, the Executive Office for
Immigration Review engages in federal rulemaking in the Federal Register.  Immigration
regulations are revised to better effectuate existing law and to comport with new law as
it is promulgated.  The public is encouraged to participate in the rulemaking process.  The
Federal Register is available in most law libraries and many public libraries.  Copies of
the Federal Register are available from the Government Printing Office (GPO), either
through telephonic orders or purchase at a GPO bookstore.  Call (202) 512-1800 for more
information on GPO publications and bookstore locations.




